SANTA CLARA COUNTY
MEDICAL ASSOCIATION

November 14, 2025

San Jose City Council

City Hall RECEIVED

200 East Santa Clara Street San Jose, CA 95113 SAN J0SE CITY CLERK
2024 NOU 20 AM11:37

Dear San Jose City Council Members,

On behalf of the Santa Clara County Medical Association, we are writing to express our strong
support for the building of a new hospital at the Good Samaritan campus to serve the
community. Our association firmly believes that a new, state-of-the-art facility is essential to
meet the growing healthcare needs of our residents and to ensure access to high-quality,
comprehensive medical services.

As you know, California law mandates that hospitals be upgraded to meet seismic safety
requirements by 2030, underscoring the urgent need for a facility that ensures patient and staff
safety in the event of an earthquake.

The current Good Samaritan Hospital infrastructure is outdated and unable to meet these state
standards, which poses a risk to the community’s health and well-being. A new hospital will
provide a safe, resilient environment for patients and healthcare workers, while also expanding
access to modern, high-quality care. Additionally, it will attract skilled healthcare professionals,
boost local employment, and contribute to the economic growth of San Jose and Santa Clara
County.

We respectfully urge the City of San Jose to prioritize this project to safeguard and strengthen
the health of our community. The Santa Clara County Medical Association is fully committed to
supporting this vital initiative and is ready to assist in any way possible.

Thank you for considering this essential investment in the health of our residents.

Sincerely,

Gloria Wu, MD
President
Santa Clara County Medical Association

Fahd R. Khan, MD
President-Elect
Santa Clara County Medical Association
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ﬂ Outlook

FW: Letter to Item 10.2 City Council Meeting 11.19

From City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>
Date Wed 11/20/2024 12:39 PM
To Agendadesk <Agendadesk@sanjoseca.gov>

ﬂJ 1 attachment (41 KB)
FILE_2796.pdf:

From: Petrucci Francesca R

Sent: Wednesday, November 20, 2024 12:20 PM
To: City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>
Subject: Letter to Item 10.2 City Council Meeting 11.19

[External Email. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. Learn more]

You don't often get email from_ Learn why this is important
Hello,

Attached is a letter in support of item 10.2 discussed at the 11.19 city council meeting, for your records.

Thank you,
Francesca

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.



San Jose City Council
200 East Santa Clara Street
San Jose, CA 95113

Dear Mayor and San Jose City Councilmembers:

The Los Gatos Chamber of Commerce is writing to express its support for the proposed
Good Samaritan Hospital Expansion and Retrofit Project. We understand the critical role
that Good Samaritan Hospital plays in delivering essential healthcare services not only to
San Jose but also to Los Gatos and neighboring communities. This project is vital for
ensuring that the hospital can continue to provide these services while also complying
with California’s mandatory seismic safety requirements by 2030.

The redevelopment of Good Samaritan is not just a healthcare necessity but also a
significant economic driver. The project will create jobs, attract new residents and
professionals, and generate tax revenue—all of which support the regional economy,
including Los Gatos. Many of our residents rely on Good Samaritan for their healthcare
needs, and we believe that delaying the project could jeopardize access to the high-quality
care we all depend on, especially at a time when healthcare is more critical than ever.

We acknowledge the concerns raised by community members, particularly regarding the
hospital’s decisions to discontinue services at other facilities and its impact on healthcare
equity. We strongly urge Good Samaritan and HCA Healthcare to continue engaging with
stakeholders to ensure that community concerns are addressed as part of the project.

In the end, delaying the seismic upgrades and expansion risks the closure of a vital
healthcare institution that serves the entire region, including Los Gatos. We support this
project to ensure that Good Samaritan remains operational and continues to provide
comprehensive healthcare services for decades to come.

Respectfully,

The Los Gatos Chamber of Commerce Board of Directors





